1st May 2020



Treverbyn Academy Newsletter.

Dear All,

A new month opens up in front of us with all its opportunities and challenges.

There is so much on the news for us all to take in or ignore and this particularly applies to the amount of 'fake news' and speculation that is out there. On this point I would urge that the information you take on comes only from reliable sources only—.Gov.uk, BBC . If you are doubt please contact the school and we will do our best to clarify circumstances.

It has been great to see and hear from and about our children either via Tapestry, Google classroom, Facebook and other social media and wonderful that there is so much sharing—indeed the staff video had, I believe over 2500 views and shares. Due to this an additional video is in the production line. I can't wait to see this.

On the point of contact the teachers have been trying to keep in contact with all families over the last couple of weeks. Please do try to respond to this, even if it is a text message or email to let us know how you are all doing. There is an additional responsibility for schools to be contacting pupils identified as vulnerable by the Government and it is essential to keep this communication regular— i.e. at least twice a week. Please help us with this responsibility.

It is particularly lovely to see the home learning, gardening, baking (I can never seem to get any flour or baking boxes for my children when I go shopping!), construction and family activities going on – hopefully this is the positive that comes out this situation, which will continue long after we return to a more normal way of living.

A big shout out to Y5- One of our biggest achievements this week was with the Cornwall and Scilly Isles Sumdog Contest! At the beginning of the week, Year 5 were the daily winners out of all of the classes involved and finished the contest 5th overall,

Anyway, as the saying goes— Keep Calm and Carry On— however please do contact if you have worries and concerns either for yourself or someone you know. We will do our best to support or sign post to support.

Mr Welch

Menabillly Class

This week we have seen yet more updates on the wonderful plants the children have been nurturing at home! Mason's plants got so big he helped his Daddy to build a new planter!! Fabien and Esmae Donnelly have also been busy making sure they look after their plants.

Harlan has had a great week of science experiments and baking with his brother Caiden. Lois has been a super star reader and is climbing her reading mountain!

Oscar has been very observant outside looking at the birds in the garden. He then drew a picture of the birds and labelled each one he had drawn. Jack Woodhead drew some wonderful dinosaurs and then wrote about them to explain what they were up to.

It has been amazing to see what our reception crew have been up to. They have even received some certificates today for their great home learning!

What will Reception Class surprise us with next week!

Take care everyone and have a lovely weekend. Mrs Kearton

















Porthpean Class

So much super home learning (including some very important life skills) happening in Year 1 households this week. They seem to be enjoying White Rose Maths and Numbots and the BBC Bitesize daily lessons but have also been gardening, riding bikes, skateboarding and cooking.

Madi and Archie have celebrated their 6th birthdays this week, happy birthday to them!

Hallie has done some wonderful nature art, has made a video for our school song and was the first person to complete Mrs. Cameron's maths challenge!

Archie has also created a video for our school song and has been working on adding coins and finding change.

Oli has been busy counting in fives, working on his number bonds to twenty, learning about the environment and has been learning how to make pasties.

Madi has done some lovely nature art and has produced some great writing too.

Archer has been finding out about the Equator and the planets. He has also drawn portraits, created 'secret' pictures and has played a fun phonics game. Charlie R has been playing Monopoly and map games, has made a junk model boat and raced it, has been working hard on his times tables and has been planting all sorts of vegetables and sunflowers. Mrs. Cameron has been enjoying Joe Wicks' workouts with a gameshow twist this week, doing online quizzes with her family, having movie nights and living room sleepovers, skipping and finding out about woodland creatures with her big daughter and playing with a giant ball / water run made out of guttering with her little daughter.

Miss Warn has been going for longer runs this week, taking care of her new baby rabbit, going for walks in her local area, taking part in online quizzes with family and friends and even hosting her own online brunch with friends with yummy pancakes!

It has been great to see some Tapestry posts from people for the first time this week, please keep them coming, we love seeing what you are getting up to.









Pendower Class

Another week has passed without seeing you all! It hasn't been as sunny this week, but I hope you are all still managing to get out in the garden and take part in some daily exercise. This week I have really enjoyed seeing some of the pictures of you working- from Courtney working through a new maths book, Seren working hard with her numbers, Edward and Evie sending in some pictures of their homemade medicine and Libby completing some cool Lego worlds. Alex, Kyle and Evie have also had a go at the rainbow challenge which looked fun and Evie S has been making her own TV show with her sisters. It is good to hear that some of you did some of the guided meditation that I shared also 2 Thank you to the rest of you too for doing all of your learning, keep sending your stuff in and letting me know how you are getting on. Most importantly, keep safe, enjoy some relaxing time and some time to play with the people at home! We are all missing you.

Charlestown Class

Hi Year 3, I am going to be setting some tasks on Google classrooms for you this week. I have already seen some fab work from Noah, Lewis C, Corey R, Phoebe and Coral so well done to you all! I look forward to seeing some more great work from you this week. It has also been great to see videos of Jayden and Lewis C learning new languages, Logan reading beautifully and Corey R making cookies and a card for Captain Tom Moore on Facebook, well done all of you! Mrs Robins

Whipsiderry Class

In school we talk a lot about resilience and determination and it's so lovely to see Year 4 showing this in work and activities you are sharing with us. There have been some great answers (I won't share them in case others are still solving them) to the maths challenges on google classroom this week. Well done to all those who have been logging onto TT Rockstars and Sumdog. It has also been really nice to hear about other things you have been doing apart from school work like amazing cake making, gardening, becoming masters of the renegade dance, creating wonderful lego models and getting out in the fresh air and going for walks. Stay safe and take care. X

Porthcurno Class

Year 5 have been sharing some wonderful photographs of their home learning this week! To celebrate Captain Tom Moore's 100th birthday and astonishing achievement of raising over £31,000,000 for NHS charities, lots of the class have sent off their own birthday card designs to him!

Evie has been busy in the garden planting tomatoes and strawberries as well as making her own delicious pizzas. Saffron has been upcycling some iron bench ends using power tools and we can't wait to see the finished project! Caiden has made tasty pasties and even written detailed instructions so he can make them again another day! Caidyn has been baking beautiful cookies with her brother as well as working extremely hard with her home learning. Molly made a wonderful video for me to say thank you for her post which was really thoughtful and lots of the class have been staying in contact through Google Classroom.

One of our biggest achievements this week was with the Cornwall and Scilly Isles Sumdog Contest! At the beginning of the week, Year 5 were the daily winners out of all of the classes involved and finished the contest 5th overall, answering hundreds of questions correctly between them- such an achievement to be very proud of! Both myself and Mr Bray are looking forward to seeing those children of key workers, who have continued to attend school, at Sandy Hill next

Stay safe and keep in touch.
Mrs F









Penwtean Class

Lily in Year 6 has been incredibly busy this week, writing a superb persuasive letter about recycling and an excellent biography of David Attenborough. She even found time to bake these delicious looking muffins:

We are delighted to remain at the top of the Spelling Shed leader board this week, thanks especially to the great efforts of Josh, Tay, Tyler and Leon!

I have been informed that some parents have been discussing some exciting plans around a Year 6 Leavers jumper for this year and I would encourage you to contact Vicki Dawes, who has kindly put her name forward, if you have any questions regarding this.

Please continue to send any photos of what you have been up to via email or using google classroom.

The Cove

For the Cove this week we have been cracking on with home learning and trying out new things. Faith went into the hub school on Wednesday and had a great time. Jacob has been trying his hand at cooking and cooked a whopping ten pizzas for his family. Logan has a very special visitor he was able to say hello to from a safe distance. Max and Miss Craig had a chat with lots of belly laughs while he tried to help her with some of her technological issues (she not great with technology!). Mrs Kent recorded a wonderful story for the children in The Cove to listen to





Spelling Shed

Our top Spellers!

Year 6 - Josh C

Year 5 - Isaac L

Year 4 - Katie M

Year 3 - Coral B

Year 2 - Edward C

|| Year 1—Ella C

Pentewan are still in the lead with the most points overall!

Accelerated Reader

Our biggest bookworms

Year 6 - Lily B

Year 5 - Ted YM

Year 4 - Harry B

Year 3 - Corey R



Sumdog Cornwall and Isles of Scilly Challenge!

A massive well done to Year 5 who are currently in 4^{th} place and won the competition for the day on Monday 27^{th} and Year 3 who are currently in 21^{st} place in the competition. There are over 85 classes across the whole of Cornwall taking part.

A huge well done also to Halle in Year 5 who is currently in 14th place for her individual student score from over 580 children.

Parliament Resources

To commemorate the 75th anniversary of Victory in Europe Day on 8 May, Parliament has curated material from the archives, works of art and education online at

www.parliament.uk/ww2

The UK Parliament and World War II hub page features stories and information about:

- Key parliamentarians during the war
- Wartime legislation
- Bomb damage to Parliament
- Memorials to members and staff of both Houses

For teachers and parents they have produced new videos and resource packs for both primary and secondary pupils which are suitable for a home school or classroom environment. I have included links to these for your convenience.

https://learning.parliament.uk/resources/uk-parliament-and-world-war-ii-video-primary/

https://learning.parliament.uk/resources/ukparliament-and-world-war-ii-video-secondary/

Maths Land Maris

Year 2
Megan
Senara
Nevaeh
Kyle

Megan Senara Nevaeh Kyle		
Year 3	Year 4	
Coral	Rokas	
Lewis C	Harry	
Noah	Evie	
Abigail	Lucas	
Millie	Jacob	
Sophie	Keira	
Holly		
Ethan		
Jayden		
Corey R		
Lexie		
Samson		
Year 5	Year 6	
Talon	Ellie May	
Jaxon D	Lily	
Charlie	Josh	
Ruben	Rodrigo	
Lacey	Ethan D	
Hayden	Jasmine	
Leah	Mercedes	
Caidyn	Ella	
Evie	Ethan M	
	Leon	
	Tay	
	Connor Riley	
	Kayla	
	кауіа	

ENUMBOIS!				
Year R				
Lois				
Abigail				
Gracie				
Year 1	Year 2			
Darcee	Elouise			
Oliver	Senara			
Archie	Nevaeh			
	Harriet			
	Evie			
	Damian			
	Kyle			
Year 3	Year 4			
Coral	Jupiter			
Lewis C	Rokas			
Sophie	Lucas			
Holly	Jacob			
Ethan	Mia			
Phoebe				
Corey R				
Year 5	Year 6			
Talon	Josh			
Jaxon D	Tyler			
Saffron	Tay			
Caidyn	Ashton			
Molly	Riley			

	Reception Giles Gracie Harlan Oscar Tegan	Year 1 Finn Maddie Mason Oliver Seb
Year 5	Year 2	Year 3
Caiden	Damian	Coral
Charlie	Edward	Lewis C
George	Evie	Millie
Halle	Harlow	Sophie
Isaac	Bella	Holly
Talon	Kyle	Harry
Ted	Megan	Ethan
Jacob	Senara	Jayden
Jayden		Corey R
Jaxon P Louie		Corey T
Lacey		Lexie
Lillyanne		Kaden
Kieran		Kieran
Hayden		Mikey
Leah		Noah
Caidyn		Samson
Molly		
Madison	Year 4	Year 6
Owen	Addi	Ella
Ruben	Harry	Tay
Saffron	John	Kayla
	Jupiter	Lily
	Kian	Lloyd
	Rokas	, Mathew
	Oliver	

Trailblazers News

Sam has been baking cakes with his sister and using scissors to make snips in the paper.

Rosie-May has been spending time with her big brother.

During the week Harley has painted animal footprints and pressed them on to paper, he has had playdough outside and has been collage making and making felt monsters.

Ruby-Mai has been practicing her number formation.

Zak has been predicting which items will float in his pool and which ones will sink.

Elsie has been trying lots of lovely new foods.

Beaux and Archie have been ripping up tissue paper to create a dinosaur and a shark.

Reeva has been enjoying time in her pool.

Piper has done a bit of cooking, pizza, pasty, lots of cakes, and enjoyed eating them. Piper has been outside a lot. Piper has really enjoyed the chickens, catching them, feeding them and collecting their eggs. She has also enjoyed riding on the lawnmower and playing in the sand. She liked painting the shed with water and a brush.

Reuben has been trying a new way of spelling names and using letters Reuben's mummy has written a list of names on their homemade white board and then Reuben is using his tin of letters to copy and spell names.

Talan helped to make the letters of his name in Lego. He then made a dinosaur all by himself.

Ruben and Oscar have been planting strawberries and tomatoes this week. They also made pizza.

Madison has loved getting the paints out, she used sponges and different types of brushes to make different effects on the paper. She liked mixing up the paints the most to see the colours mixing together.

Arlen has been making sweet music!!!

Beau has been practicing her colours and her counting.

Lottie has enjoyed another week. She has enjoyed making home made pizzas again, experimenting with colours and mixing with paints to see what colours she can make, Lottie loves play doh and has been using it to make pretend ice creams to sell in her ice cream shop and she has also been doing lots of practise of Makaton and teaching her family, she talks lots about everyone from nursery and can't wait to see you all soon xxx